Flint Memorial Library

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

February 28, 2007


The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Lorraine Sheehan at 7:10 p.m.  In attendance were Karen Vitale, Marcia Bailey, David Cores, Helena Minton, Colleen Manning and Grace Curley.  


The minutes from the January 17, 2007, meeting were accepted, as amended.  


The library bills were circulated for review and signatures.


The Director’s Report was reviewed.  Helena noted that a good amount of her time this month has been spent on questions and conversation related to the Steinway piano.   We paused our piano comments until later in the meeting.  We opened our discussion with an update on youth activity and behavior in the library.  As referenced in the report, a Letter of Trepass was issued to one young man on the most recent Early Release Day.  The police have been proactive about helping us with problems as they arise and are present at the library each Early Release Day.   We encouraged Helena to contact the police whenever incidents arise, large or small, so that a log can be created.  Helena noted that the staff is still a bit uneasy with some of the young people and we encouraged her to think about having one of the police officers come over during a staff meeting to discuss their particular concerns.  


We reviewed the recently received quote from Schlindler Elevator for their portion of the installation of a video camera in the elevator.   Also, Helena informed us that the annual cost of maintaining the potential new security system had been reduced to $800 a year.  Lorraine made a motion, seconded by Colleen Manning, that we accept Proposal #1 from E Video Systems for $10,198 and the proposal from Schindler Elevator for $3745 plus tax, in order to upgrade the library’s security system, with funding from our state aid fund.  The motion passed.   Helena agreed to email the Town Administrator and Dave Hanlon about this vote in order to move this installation along promptly.  


We next turned to an update on the disposition of the piano.  After a broad discussion, we agreed first to be in touch with one of the piano appraisers Marci had contacted, and to continue to seek out another independent appraiser.  Second, we asked Helena to draft and send a short letter to the three individuals/organizations who have sent us a letter of interest, letting them know of our need to secure an appraisal before moving forward and thanking them for their interest.  Third, we asked Lorraine and Marci to have a conversation with Greg Balukonis, in order to let him know of our planned steps, to review the parameters of the piano fund’s bylaws and to hear his thoughts on the future of the piano.  

Next, we turned to “Issues of Confidentiality” on the agenda.  As a board, we felt strongly that our need to know the name of an individual affecting the library would always be narrowly restricted in order to protect the privacy of that individual.  However, respecting the responsibilities that we have undertaken on behalf of the library, occasionally we do need to know.  After our discussion, we decided that it was appropriate for us to know the name of an individual who has received a written Letter of Trespass or other written communication from the library director.   This information would be conveyed in person and not reported in the Director’s Report or in the library minutes.  Marci agreed to look into the rules regarding committees utilizing the “Executive Session” tool should that become necessary.

Under New Business, we heard a thank you letter from Brigitte Kubierschky for our recognition of her recent retirement.  


We adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectively submitted, 

Grace E. Curley

Secretary

